[image: image1.jpg]



ORDINARY MEETING
 MINUTES – August 15, 2014
@ Gresford School Library

Meeting opened: 10.07am
Attendance:  Ange Kelehear (president), Julie Hartigan (secretary), Catherine Smith, Kristy Duncan, Sylvia Lawrence, Lyndell Osmond, Misha Bevan, Elly Turner, Danielle Seach, Toni Creak (vice-pres), Sharon Hipwell, Jennifer Hipwell.

Apologies: Hazel Craig (vice-pres), Kerrie Challinor (treasurer), Lou Whyte, Pauline Mitchell (principal), Bec Spinks, Christine Vigar, Mary Horn, Amanda Sellens, Jo Locke.

Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Julie Hartigan
Carried
Correspondence in: 
P&C magazines 
Correspondence out: 
Rodeo notes



Billycart thank you letter
Treasurer’s report (prepared by Kerrie Challinor, presented by Ange Kelehear): The treasurer’s report shows the P&C account had a balance of $4871.62 at the end of July. Canteen account balance $4914.65. Cattle Club $5276.84. Reports attached.
Motion: That the treasurer’s report be adopted.

Moved: Kristy Duncan
Second: Toni Creak
Carried
Principal’s report (prepared by Pauline Mitchell, presented by Ange Kelehear):  Attached.
Motion: That the principal’s report be adopted.

Moved: Jennifer Hipwell
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

UNIFORM FLOAT:
Motion: That the uniform float that was being held with the canteen bag be reduced to $50 (from $100) and kept in the front administration office.
Moved: Lyndell Osmond
Second: Catherine Smith
Carried 

EDUCATION WEEK AWARDS: Members discussed a desire to be involved with nominations for the annual Education Week awards. Ange Kelehear to discuss with Pauline Mitchell.
ARTS ASSIST PROGRAM: Elly Turner brought to the P&C’s attention the Arts Assist program which offers subsidised excursions to Sydney Opera House shows for low SES schools. Information to be passed onto Pauline Mitchell with the hope such an excursion can be organised for next year.
TRIVIA NIGHT: Kristy Duncan advised that Sue Forbes had enquired about the P&C hosting another trivia night. After discussion it was decided not to go ahead with such a plan because of such poor support (outside of the P&C) for the last one. The trivia master’s details to be passed on to Sue Forbes in case she wants to organise one.
CANTEEN HEALTH INSPECTION FEE: Ange Kelehear advised that after a discussion with Dungog Council, the P&C must pay the $180 canteen health inspection fee. It was hoped the fee would be waived.
BEE HIVE: Ange Kelehear advised she had attempted to contact her neighbour Scott Middleton about a beehive for the school but had been unable to catch him.

NATIONAL ANTHEM: Danielle Seach expressed disappointment that Gresford PS children did not appear to know the second verse of the national anthem at the Education Week ceremony at Dungog. She suggested they learn the second verse.

PHOTO COLLAGES: Elly Turner suggested that the P&C help the children create photo montage cards for their parents/grandparents for Father’s Day and Mother’s Day gifts. To be discussed further in 2015.

UNIFORMS: 
Motion: That Lyndell Osmond attempt to sell the P&C’s stock of lemon button-up shirts on Gumtree/Ebay for $15 each with free postage or sell to Dungog PS for $13.50 each.
Moved: Elly Turner
Second: Kristy Duncan
Carried 

SOCCER SOCKS: 
Motion: That Lyndell Osmond order 20 pairs of “GRESFORD” socks from Struddy’s for the school’s representative soccer players at a cost of $7.95 a pair. The socks will be given to the rep players on an as needs basis as a gift from the P&C. The dark green socks will have “GRESFORD” written down the sides in gold and stripes on the foldover at the top.
Moved: Toni Creak
Second: Kristy Duncan
Carried
WINTER UNIFORMS:  Misha Bevan advised that the search for fabric to match the winter uniforms continues.

ART CARNIVAL LUNCH: 
Motion: Woolworths has donated a $100 gift card to be used to pay for the lunch of volunteers and presenters at the Art Carnival on September 3. If the cost of providing lunch exceeds that amount, the canteen account can be used to cover additional costs.
Moved: Elly Turner
Second: Jennifer Hipwell
Carried
CANTEEN SHELVING: Kristy Duncan expressed a desire for more shelving in the canteen. She and Sylvia Lawrence are to investigate options and bring them to the next P&C meeting.

ANZAC DAY RIBBONS: 
Motion: That the P&C buy 100 commemorative ribbons for Anzac Day, 2015, at a cost of $1 each. The ribbons will be given to children and teachers to commemorate the Anzac Day centenary.
Moved: Sylvia Lawrence
Second: Kristy Duncan
Carried
Next P&C meeting: Friday, September 19, in the school library at 10am.

Meeting closed: 11.30am.
Minutes taken by: Secretary Julie Hartigan
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